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Mayor and Council Newsletter


Borough of Island Heights

Council Meeting

April 28, 2009

www.islandheightsboro.com

___________________________________________________________________


Agenda items are listed in the order that they were acted upon.  Each agenda item is summarized.  The mayor and/or council member familiar with the action is listed along with a telephone number.  Bulleted items were not part of the agenda but are for informational purposes.

Mayor – Karen L. Hershey

Council President Al Gabriel - Present

Council Members present:  John Bendel, Michael L. Frankovich,  Greg Heizler, Betsy Hyle, Brian Taboada
Council members absent:  None 
1.  First reading and introduction of Ordinance 2008 – 03, entitled, AN ORDINANCE OF THE BOROUGH OF ISLAND HEIGHTS, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, TO EXCEED THE MUNICIPAL BUDGET APPROPRIATION LIMITS AND TO ESTABLISH A CAP BANK (N.J.S.A.40A:4-45.14)

Summary:  After first reading and introduction of ordinance 2009 - 03, the Mayor and Council Members unanimously approved an ordinance authorizing exceeding the municipal budget appropriation limits and to establish a cap bank per N.J.S.A. 40A:4-45.14.  This ordinance is in accordance with the budgeting procedures, which permits the borough to increase appropriations within the capped portion of the budget to a maximum of 3.5% over the previous year.  The additional 1% increase amounts to $18,707.66.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning – Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Karen L. Hershey – Mayor 
2.  Introduction of the 2009 Municipal Budget and the 2009 – 2011 Capital Budget.

Summary:  The Mayor and Council Members unanimously approved the introduction of the 2009 municipal budget.  The budget summary will be printed in the May 22, 2009 edition of the Asbury Park Press.  Copies of the budget are available in the borough hall.  The public hearing is scheduled for the June 9, 2009 council meeting.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning – 
Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Karen L. Hershey – Mayor 
3.  Approve payment of obligations chargeable to the 2008 operating budget and 2009 temporary operating budget. 
Summary:  With one abstention on one bill, the Mayor and Council Members approved the obligations chargeable to the operating budgets.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning - Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Karen L. Hershey – Mayor 
4.  Approve the following Purchase Order requests:  


Requesting Dept: 

Public Works B & G

1.  Vendor:  NJP Systems

Item/Service:  Replace Defective Phone System at Borough Hall

Total:  $2,500.00


Police Department

2.  Vendor:  Drager Safety Diagnostics, Inc.

Item/Service:  Three Year Warranty for Alcotest

Total:  $750.00

Animal Control

3. Vendor:  Margaret DellaPietro

Item/Service:  Conduct Animal Census as required by NJ 

Total:  $1,000.00


Public Works/Buildings & Grounds

4. Perry’s Plumbing

Item/Service:  New water feed line into Post Office

Total:  $1,500.00


Public Works/Police Vehicle Maint.

5.  Tranz Connection

Item/Service:  Transmission for 2009 Ford Crown Victoria Police Vehicle

Total:  $2,200.00
 Summary:  The Mayor and Council Members unanimously approved the issuance of purchase orders for the items listed above.  For details  on item 1 contact:  Adrian Fanning - Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Al Gabriel – Council Member Liaison; details on item 2 contact:  Lt. Kevin Arnold – (732) 270-3006 , Adrian Fanning - Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Michael L. Frankovich – Council Member Liaison; details on item 3 contact:  Adrian Fanning – Administrator / Chief Financial Officer, Greg Heizler – Council Member Liaison; details on items 4 and 5 contact:  Jon Brodbeck – Assistant Superintendent of Public Works (732) 270-6424, Adrian Fanning – Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415, Al Gabriel – Council Member Liaison
5.  Approve request for use of Pavilion for the following:  Wedding Ceremony – Rolf Weber / Dana Piombino, June 13, 2009 7:00 PM – 8:30 PM; certificate of insurance supplied.
Summary:  The Mayor and Council Members unanimously approved the use of the Pavilion for the wedding ceremony of Rolf Weber / Dana Piombino on June 13, 2009, 7:00 PM – 8:30 PM.  For details contact:  Ellie Rogalski – Borough Clerk (732) 270-6415, Karen L. Hershey – Mayor 
6.  Adopt Resolution 2009 – 28 entitled, RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF ISLAND HEIGHTS, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, SETTING THE TENNIS BADGE FEES FOR 2009. 
Summary:  The Mayor and Council Members unanimously approved a resolution setting the tennis badge fees for 2009.  The cost for a key is $30.00 which includes one badge.  Badges without the key will be $5.00.  For details contact:  Ellie Rogalski – Borough Clerk (732) 270-6415, Brian Taboada – Council Member Liaison
7.  Accept with regrets the resignation of Barbara Den Lea from the Island Heights Senior Advisory Committee.
Summary:  The Mayor and Council Members unanimously accepted with regrets the resignation of Barbara Den Lea from the Island Heights Senior Advisory Committee.  For details contact:  Ellie Rogalski – Borough Clerk, Betsy Hyle – Council Member Liaison
8.  Adopt Resolution 2009 - 27 entitled, RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF ISLAND HEIGHTS, COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, TO ENTER INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION.

Summary:  There were no items for closed session; therefore this resolution was not acted upon.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning - Administrator/CFO (732) 270-6415, Karen L. Hershey – Mayor
Liaison Reports
Mayor Karen’s Farewell Remarks


My term as Mayor is coming to a close.  It went by so fast. While it's been one of the most challenging experiences of my life, it's also been extremely gratifying in so many ways.  I am very grateful for the opportunity to have served during this period of transition and I want to thank the Council and the residents of Island Heights for their support.  I also cannot say enough about the help I received from the Borough staff. They are a great group of people who keep our Borough running smoothly every day.  


I believe our lovely Borough will have to make some difficult choices down the road regarding schooling and shared services.  Little towns like ours face an uphill battle. We want to maintain the charming quality of life we all cherish, and at the same time, we want to keep our town affordable.  These decisions will arouse passion for sure. How could they not.  Now more than ever, I think it's important that we look for ways to unify our town. We need to find ways to bring residents together and resist those things that create discord and bad feelings.


I know first hand that the message board is read by many in town.  While there are well intentioned people who do their best to post accurate information in a positive way, there are erroneous and hurtful things said on the board.  Most troubling I think is that caring residents have told me that they want to participate in Borough activities--such as serving on Council, the Planning Board and on volunteer committees-- but they are afraid of what they will have to endure from anonymous individuals who post angry, vicious and false statements on the blog. And while there are undoubtedly many towns that have message boards, I believe a blog in a tiny town like Island Heights does far more damage than in a larger municipality such as Brick or Toms River.  It tears apart the fabric of our small community. 


I plan to join with fellow residents to find ways to build camaraderie, foster town pride and bring residents together.  Perhaps it's time to bring back our Island Heights Little League team or establish a Founder's Day event.   These are just a few ideas.


Even when we disagree on important issues, I think we can weather these challenges much better if we come together as a town, and remember that we are more alike than we are different.  After all, we all share a love for Island Heights.


Thank you again for the privilege of serving Island Heights.  I wish the new Mayor and Council the very best. 

--Karen Hershey
Council President Al Gabriel reported on the Island Heights Post Office.  The borough reviewed three options for the post office.  Mr. Gabriel chose option three will be to patch and paint the post office.  There is also a new water line being installed from Van Sant Avenue to the post office.  This will allow them to utilize a full water service.  Mr. Gabriel stated that the next time the post office lease is negotiated the borough would should into consideration transfering the post office building maintenance to the postal service.   
Council Member John Bendel reported that representatives of the Ocean County Utilities Authority will attend the May 13 planning board meeting to discuss a change at their pump station on Lake Avenue.  The authority is installing a radio communications system for its county pump stations that requires line-of-site antennas.  The Island Heights location requires that the antenna be 80 feet in the air, so the authority intends to erect a pole at least that tall.  Anyone interested should attend the meeting – 6:30 PM on May 13 at Borough Hall.      

Council Member Michael L. Frankovich reported on the Island Heights Police Department.  There have been 10 investigate reports taken since the last council meeting.  There was one warrant arrest, three motor vehicle accidents, two controled dangerous substance arrests (heroin), one attempted suicide, one criminal mischief, one found property report, and two driving while intoxicated arrests.  In addition, there have been 4,728 calls to service reported this year and 69 motor vehicle stops since the last meeting.
Council Member Greg Heizler thanked the Island Heights Environmental Committee for their efforts in planting the dune grasses and trees as part of our Earth Day celebration.  Mr. Heizler also thanked the Island Heights Public Works for their assistance in tilling the ground in the grass planting project, and a huge thanks to our Island Heights Volunteer Fire Company for helping in our tree planting efforts.  More thanks go out to our interim Mayor Karen Hershey, who was asked by Council to replace the late Mayor Dave.  Mayor Hershey came out of retirement and put her personal life on hold to deal with many pressing issues facing the Borough.  She performed admirably.  Thanks for stepping up at a time of unexpected need. 
Council Member Betsy Hyle reported Senior Advisory Committee:  Please join us for May’s Get-Together Thursday, May 21st at the Island Heights Grade School in the large meeting room.  We kick off the morning with Dorothy Lawrence, a Master Gardener with the Rutgers Cooperative Extension of Ocean County.  She will be sharing great tips on how to start your own vegetable garden.  After a wonderful hour of gentle yoga, lunch will be provided so please join us.  Certified Fitness Instructor Lisa Cohan Aronow is our luncheon speaker and will focus on the 3 Pillars of Aging Well:  Balance, Mobility & Strength.  Lisa specializes in the over 50 crowd.  It all starts at 9:00 AM on May 21st.  There are also two open positions on the Senior Advisory Committee.  If you would be interested in serving please contact council Liaison Betsy Hyle.  REMINDER:  PTO:  Gift Auction is Friday, May 15th in the Island Heights Grade School Gym.  To help the Grade School children they are gratefully accepting items, services and monetary donations.  There are donor forms in the school foyer and at the Post Office to hand in with your tax-deductible donations for a receipt and acknowledgment in the program.  For more information, contact PTO President Tara Church.  Email- tarawalt3@msn.com (put gift auction or PTO in the subject box to ensure viewing).  The next Friends of the Library Book Club discussion will take place Tuesday, June 16th at 11:00 AM at the library.  The book is the Peony in Love if you want to pick it up at the library. 
Council Member Brian Taboada reported that even though the Easter Bunny had to send her regrets, the Easter Egg scramble was a huge success with wonderful weather and many participants.  In addition, Mr. Taboada is also encouraging every parent of a child in town who wants to participate in the free Nelson Sailing program being offered to the kids of Island Heightrs this summer to contact Nelson Sailing (732) 270-0022.  Nelsons will also be at the Island Heights Grade School end of year Carnival. 
Privilege of the Floor

These subjects were discussed during Privilege of the Floor, for additional details please see the approved minutes on the borough website.

Water storage tank
Bridge at West End Avenue

Dog census

Police vehicles

Property maintenance code
Post Office
Other Borough Actions
Motion to locate the water tank at the same location as the existing water tank as described in table 2 of the proposed water storage tank site evaluation study dated November, 2008.
Summary:  Action was deferred, see summary below *.
Motion to table action on the water tank location (motion indicated above) until after completion of privilege of the floor.
Summary:  The Mayor and Council Members unanimously approved a motion to table the water tower motion until after privilege of the floor had closed.  For details contact:  Adrian Fanning - Administrator / Chief Financial Officer (732) 270-6415

* Summary:  With three yes votes, and four no votes, the Mayor and Council Members did not approve the motion to locate the water tank at the same location as the existing water tank as described in table 2 of the proposed water storange tank site evaluation study dated November, 2008.
Other Items of Interest

 Island Heights Municipal Election is Tuesday, May 12, 2009.  Vote at the borough hall between the hours of 6:00 AM until 8:00 PM.
 The Island Heights Board of Health regularly scheduled meeting is Tuesday, May 12, 2009 at 9:00 AM held at the Borough Hall.

 The Island Heights Planning Board regularly scheduled meeting is Wednesday, May 13, 2009 at 6:30 PM held at the Borough Hall.

The Island Heights Mayor and Council regularly scheduled meeting is Thursday, May 14, 2009 at 7:00 PM held at the Borough Hall.

 The Island Heights Recreation Committee regularly scheduled meeting is Monday, May 18, 2009 at 7:30 PM held at the Borough Hall.

 The Island Heights Environmental Committee regularly scheduled meeting is Wednesday, May 20, 2009 at 7:00 PM held at the Borough Hall.

The Central Regional School Board regularly scheduled meeting is Thursday, May 21, 2009 at 7:00 PM at the Board of Education building, Forest Hills Parkway, Bayville.

 All Municipal Offices will be closed on Monday, May 25, 2009 in observance of Memorial Day.

The Island Heights Mayor and Council regularly scheduled meeting is Tuesday, May 26, 2009 at 7:00 PM held at the Borough Hall.

The Municipal Clerk’s Office, Tax Collector & Water/Sewer Office, Finance & Purchasing, are open Monday – Friday 9:00 AM until 3:00 PM and Monday evening 6:00 PM until 8:00 PM.  

Building & Fire Departments, Tax Assessor and Municipal Court are open Monday evening 6:00 PM until 8:00 PM. Please call the Borough Hall at (732) 270-6415 for days and times of offices not listed above.

mayorcouncil@islandheightsboro.com

Mayor Karen L. Hershey
Council Member John Bendel
April D. Elley, Newsletter Editor (732) 270-6415
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